



New York, 14 May 2024

Preparatory Process for the Summit of the Future

Excellency,

Dear Colleagues,

With reference to the letter below dated 9 May 2024, please find enclosed our revised draft (Rev.1) of the Pact for the Future.

The substantial comments on the zero draft from all delegations during the

Preparatory Process for the Summit of the Future

Excellency,

Dear Colleagues,

We extend our sincere gratitude to all delegations for their active participation in the second reading of the zero draft of the Pact for the Future, which concluded on 3 April. The constructive discussions have significantly deepened mutual understanding and fostered convergence on numerous issues.

Informal consultations and exchanges with Major Groups and other Stakeholders and civil society leading up to the UN Civil Society Conference in Nairobi (9-10 May 2024) have also provided us with invaluable perspectives.